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President Bob Teweles welcomed everyone and acknowledged the guests.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 55 certified members, 4 interns, and 5 guests in attendance.  
The members approved the Consent Agenda, which included the April 17, 2014 meeting minutes, Treasurer’s report, Education Committee Report, list of programs for May through August, Treva Hick’s Refreshments and Speakers Bureau report (see attached). 
Bob Teweles said that he had sent an email with a copy of his notes from the Texas Master Gardeners’ Board meeting that he attended.

Bylaws and Policy and Procedure Manual Changes – Cindy Waechter said that an email had been sent out on proposed changes to the Bylaws and PPM.  She asked if there were any questions; there were none.  The members present voted to accept the proposed changes in the Bylaws, and the proposed changes in the Policy and Procedure Manual.

Marvin Borth was recognized as a newly certified Master Gardener and received his certificate and membership card; his name tag is on order.
Unfinished Business

Summer Social – Laurie Brunell, chair of the summer social, thanked her committee for all their help.  Laurie said that the social will be held on June 20 at the Immaculate Conception Church in Marion, from 6:30 – 9:00 p.m.  She encouraged members to bring a guest.  This will be a potluck meal, and there will be door prizes, and she needs donations for this.  She also requested that members RSVP.
Earth Day – Cindy Martin, chair of Earth Day, said that this project was success.  She thanked all for helping.  

Rain Barrels/Drip Irrigation Class – Liz Romero said the class will be held on May 17, from 9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. starting in the Tax Office in Schertz, and then finish the class in the Guadalupe County Community Garden.  The cost of the class is $10.  GCMG will sell rain barrels for $60.  Liz Romero, Jim Johnson, and Dave Elder will put on this class.  

Water Fairs – Bob Teweles reported that the Water Fairs for four schools have been done, there are three schools left to do.  Volunteers gave talks to 3rd and 4th graders at various schools.  
Ammermann Fund Library Books – Bob Teweles purchased three copies of each of the following books:  The Life Cycles of Butterflies by Judy Burris and Wayne Richards; Gotta Go, Gotto Go! by Sam Swope; and Butterfly Gardening for Texas by Geyata Ajilvsgi.  Bob and Peggy Jones will take a copy of each book to the Schertz, Marion, and Seguin libraries.
Background Check – Texas Master Gardeners require that a background check on each member be done every three years, so most of GCMGs will need to have a background check done this year.  Members who received their background checks as part of Class 23 in August of 2011 will need to apply for another background check by August, 2014.  
Class #26 - Cindy Waechter said the next classes will be held in Seguin at the First Presbyterian Church on Wednesdays from 10:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m., and run from August 13 through December 10.  Volunteers are needed to help by being a Rotating Coordinator, and to help with the evaluations, test grading, class room assistant for the day, set up, take down, buying supplies, water and whatever else is needed. 

New Business
Lunch and Learn Program – Penny Wallace said that Jose Contreras will give a Firewise program at the Seguin Library on July 24 from noon to 1:00 p.m. at no cost.   If this program goes well, GCMGs will set up more of these Lunch and Learn Programs.  There will also be flyers available for the next GCMG class.
TMG Volunteer Management System – Bob Teweles said that the Board approved that the GCMG use the TMG Volunteer Management System.  This system is greatly improved since 2011 and is user friendly.  Bill Waechter, Comal County Master Gardeners, gave a presentation to the Board on the on-line hours reporting system.  Bill Waechter said that the volunteer reporting system was adopted fairly easily in Comal County and was working well.  He also offered his assistance to GCMG in implementing the program.  Bob Teweles said that GCMGs will start this system on August 1.  At the July GCMG meeting, there will be a demonstration on how to use this system, with computers set up for members to use.
Geronimo Creek Partnership – They are requesting a speaker on June 10.  Bob Teweles asked Treva Hicks, Speakers Bureau, to work on this.
Guadalupe Gardener – Elaine McIntyre needs information for the June newsletter by May 26.
Agri-Life Extension Building – Bob Teweles said a contract has been awarded to have the building renovated, and they hope to be finished by the end of October.
Speaker Update and Introduction of Speaker – Ellen Laubhan said that the June meeting will be the Summer Social.  For the July meeting Matt Welch, with Madrone Landscape Architecture, will talk on Rain Gardens and Storm Water Treatments.  For the August meeting, Master Gardener Specialists will serve as small group facilitators for members to address a variety of topics.  
Ellen then introduced the speakers – John Pape and Kevin McCormick with Guadalupe County’s Heritage Pecans, and they discussed pecans.
Announcements
Outdoor Learning Center – Help is needed in their garden; contact Pat Bowen at the Outdoor Learning Center.

Woodsman of the World – They are having an open house on May 24 and has asked GCMGs to set up a booth to hand out information about GCMG, and information on gardening.  Also, flyers about the next class could be given out.

Virginia Biggs thanked all those that brought food for the funeral of Moses Herrera’s son.

Volunteer Recognition Program - Cindy Waechter said that to participate in the May drawing, members had to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by April 30.  Out of the 27 members that entered, five names were drawn.  The first drawn was Hughlene Micheli, and she won a $20 nursery gift certificate.  The other four that will also be eligible for the $150 at the end-of-the-year drawing were:  Marvin Taylor, Kimberly Darrough, Pam Turner, and Marilyn Anderson.  Cindy Waechter congratulated Joyce Briscoe, Elaine McIntyre, Joyce Friesenhahn, and John Lewicki for turning their hours in every month this year.
Door Prizes

Maria Borth, guest, won $22.50 in the 50/50 raffle.  Pam Turner won the $10 nursery gift certificate door prize.  
Adjournment - As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:44 p.m.   
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